

# High Ercall Newsletter

#### **Contact Details:**

School Office 01952 387570

Head email: h2051@telford.gov.uk

Admin email: a2051@telford.gov.uk

Twitter: Follow us on @HighErcallPri

#### Trips and visits in school

KS2 had fun this week at The Shropshire Hills Discovery Centre—finding out about renewable energy.



This morning, the planetarium landed in the hall—looking like an enormous blow up spaceship! No pictures of the inside as it's pitch black!



### Reading Champions this week are:

Jack Wellings, Sophia Swanson, Jack Everall, Abigail Pritchard and Darcey Line.

These children have all read at least 5 times and are making a brilliant effort with entries into reading diaries. Well done!

#### **Harvest donations**

Many thanks to all of you who sent in lovely harvest donations. I am sure we will help to raise lots of money for the different charities.



## **FHEPS** news

Family Bingo is planned for Thursday 20th October at 6.00pm. Any helpers please speak to lily French or Carolyn Wagg.

Also we are planning to have an art afternoon on Friday 14th October so that each child can design a Christmas card for you to order if you wish. If you can help that afternoon, please contact Lucy Precey.

DATE	EVENT
Mon 26th Sept	Individual and family photos—all children
Tues 4th October	FHEPs meeting 3.15pm. Come along to the meeting and school age children can go into Chill Club at no cost.
Wed 5th October	Reception Parent Workshop 1—Phonics
Fri 7th October	Harvest Festival at the Church—2pm. All invited.
Tues 11th and Wed 12th Oct	Bikeability—Year 6. Letters coming out soon.
Wed 12th October	Reception Parent Workshop 2– Writing
Friday 14th October	Christmas card afternoon (see below)
Tuesday 18th October	Maths Parent Pop in session 3.30—4.00pm. Come in and look at your child's maths book so far this term and find out about a new initiative for in school after half term. More details to follow
Wed 19th October	Reception Parent Workshop 3—Maths

## **School Photographs**

The school photographer is in school on **Monday next**week (26th September) to take photos of the children
individually and with siblings. If you have younger children, and would like a family group, please arrive at
school for 8.20am. The photographer will be set up in
the Victorian building and will take those pictures before
school. If you have more than one child in school, they
will have a family group photograph taken, and not an
individual picture. If you would like your children to have
both, please let the office know.

## 5R Learning Champions for this week—well done!

This half term we are focusing on **Being Respectful**. This is really important at High Ercall as we want all our children to be helpful, polite, independent and kind. These children have been recognised by their classmates and teachers this week:

I can look after equipment and our belongings.

Matthew Kerr, Ben Cain, Emily Martin, Jack Everall, Darcey Line

I am polite and have lovely manners.

Tammy Richardson, Chelsey Hinks, Emma Wagg, Lennon Smith, Isabella Smith

• I am a good listener and care for others.

Harry Burrows, Charlotte Harris, James Dowell, Charlotte Whittaker, Oliver Cooke, Isobel Wales

I can share and take turns when working with others.

Callum Baker, Ben Cooke, Nathan Owen, Gemma Ridgway, William Fearn

